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Town of Carolina Beach 
Resolution No. 22-2272 
 

 

Resolution 

A Resolution to cancel the Agreement ID # 8644 with NC Department of 

Transportation (NC DOT) for a multi-use path on Clarendon Avenue 

                                                                          
WHEREAS, on June 24, 2019 an agreement was signed between the NC DOT and the Town of Carolina 

Beach to fund a multi-use path on Clarendon Avenue. 

WHEREAS, the agreement was based on recommendations from the Town’s long range plan bicycle and 

pedestrian plans along with grants applied for by the Town Staff; and 

WHEREAS, None of the $545,000 grant funds have been requested from NC DOT due to continued local 

concerns with the project; 

WHEREAS, on September 19, 2022 the Town’s Bike and Pedestrian Committee recommended against 

moving forward with a bike/pedestrian project on Clarendon Avenue. 

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED by the Town Council of the Town of Carolina Beach, North Carolina: 

The Town no longer wishes to move forward with this project and requests that it be removed from the 

State Transportation Improvement Program (STIP). 

Adopted this 25th day of October 2022.  

 

___________________________________   

Albert L. Barbee, Mayor   

 

 

___________________________________ 

Kimberlee Ward, Town Clerk    

 

 

 
 

 


